
 

Newsletter, May 2022 

President’s Report: 

April has now been and gone and was generously punctuated with public holidays. Even the 

weather gods were on good form for most of the month, so best use of the long weekends 

was a positive option. And more good news, covid is almost being treated like regular flu, so 

normal life can nearly be resumed.  

Our April club run took us to Kaikoura with a 

repeat visit to Harmon’s Classic car museum, 

including Bernie’s Diner. This time we were 

treated to the additional benefit of an 

invitation to visit the private collection of 

Geoff Harmon, where Geoff & Bernie gave us 

an insight into some of the special vehicles on 

display. This was a magnificent collection 

further enhanced with murals of early 

Kaikoura and historic USA icons. This unique 

combination made for very interesting viewing of a very special collection. 

Following the private collection viewing those 

members still looking around were invited to 

Bernie’s workshop where he had several other 

vehicles in restoration, including one in the 

paint bay, look forward to seeing this one 

completed. 

Look forward to seeing you all for the May run. 

Keep ya motor running and have a pirfic day. 

Presidents thought for the month -  following a horrific weekend road toll …                      

“drive for the conditions, and stop blaming the roads“ !!            

Bill Stanley – President 

 

Welcome to New members: 

 
Jonathan & Joanne Doak  

with their 1996 Cadillac Deville Concourse 

 

 



 

Club Captain’s report May 2022 

Kaikoura Bernie’s Diner and Car shed April event: 

Some of us cruised up to Kaikoura on the Friday and stayed the weekend and others 

went up and back on the Saturday,  

The weather was good to us, as Kaikoura put on the sun and heat while we were 

there. 

We started at Bernie’s Diner for our mid-day meal, then it was downstairs to check out 

the car museum. They have a good selection of all sorts of cars there.  

Then it was to Geoff Harmon’s private collection, which was on the hill a few 

kilometers away from the diner. This was an example of a well-kept shed with 

beautiful murals on the wall and well groomed, pristine motor cars.  Most of which are 

American. While at Geoff’s collection, Bernie invited us to his workshop up the hill. 

This is where they restore their vehicles.  He had quite a few on the go and here are a 

few.  

We had 38 members, 14 x American and 4 other 

cars that traveled up for the weekend. 

Keep on cruising and don’t forget to watch out for 

the other guy 

Club Captain - Ray Bewley  



 



 

 

Waikuku Wanderlust – Sunday 22nd May  

 Points Rally 

Organised and constructed by Peter Craig  

We’ve got a full day planned for Sunday 22nd May and I 

(Peter Craig) have organised a full day, kicked off with a 

Points Rally. Some of you may or may not have been 

exposed to this level of silliness in the past but irrespective these Rallies are 

great fun and can test relationships of the participants to breaking point– so 

keep a cool head, an open eye and think outside the square once you get 

started – it’s not a race, quite the opposite! 

We’ll meet just off the Pegasus round- a- bout on the main North Highway just 

outside of Woodend. Take the 1st exit (left) at the round- a-bout then the first left 

into Garlic St opposite BP – you can go the length of the road and turn around in 

the bay at the end, that’ll leave us all lined up facing North. The official meet 

time is 9:45am to be ready for the off by 10am.  

If you get there a little earlier than 9:45am there is BP for fuel or Maccas for 

breakfast but please keep to the departure timetable as we have a big day.       

At the conclusion of the rally, we will gather for lunch and prize giving – but wait 

there’s more …. …. After lunch we are going to a mystery destination where 

there will be something for both the ladies and the gents. 

There is a cost of $10 per head for lunch, numbers will be required for catering 

purposes, so please contact Jimmi by return email or text 021 2379637 

See you all there – all the best.     

Peter Craig 

Committee Member 

 



 

From the Secretary: 

 
It is over a year ago that we celebrated the 

club’s 50th anniversary (10th & 11th April 

2021). It was such a memorable weekend.          

Even after a covid enforced year, we have 

still managed to get out and have some fun 

in our loved cars.  Thank you to everyone 

who has given their continued support to the 

club. 

 

From the Treasurer: 

 
Renewal of Membership - With the last newsletter you would have received an invoice 

for the 2022 -2023 year subs.   
Thank you to those who have already paid their subs for this year (1st May 2022 to 30th 

April 2023).  A reminder to those who have not yet paid prompt payment would be 

appreciated.  

If you are not intending to continue being a member of our club, could you please indicate 

this by emailing the secretary accccanty@gmail.com.  This will enable me to keep our data 

base updated.  

Stay Safe  

Jimmi Anderson ,  

Secretary / Treasurer 

 

Annual General Meeting       

Sunday 19th June  
 

If you wish to submit any Amendments to the Rules, this 

must be submitted 21 days in advance of the AGM in writing to the Secretary. The rules of the 

Club may be altered, added to, or rescinded by a majority vote of financial members present at 

any Annual General Meeting of the Club.  
 

Please come along and support your club 



Is anyone 
interested in 

helping with this 
event??? 

 

Please let me know and I will co-ordinate the names for Ronald 
McDonald House, South Island 
 
They will be hosting their annual fundraising event  - Christchurch 
Supper Club 2022 
 
On Friday the 17th of June 
 
Over the past 2 years, RMH have had the fantastic support of Car 
Clubs like the American Classic Car Club, supporting us to be 
available in driving guests to their event venue for the night. 
This year we have reduced the number of guests from 350 to 200, 
given the current settings and environment. 
 
As in previous years, the event venue has changed and this year 
will be commencing from the Majestic, 189 Durham Street South, 
Christchurch CBD, from there we will have guests going to 25 
venues down from 40 last year. (This year cars muster a little earlier 
at 6.30 pm and depart commending 7 pm) 
 
Our guests have over the past 2 years seen the traveling to dinner 
in the array of awesome cars as a real highlight of the evening and 
we really hope that we can gain support from enough clubs this year 
to make this again possible. 
 

Many thanks 

Jimmi 

 

 

https://rmhsi.org.nz/event/christchurch-supper-club-2022/
https://rmhsi.org.nz/event/christchurch-supper-club-2022/


 

Non- Club Events – you may like to attend  

 



 


